School Advisory Council Minutes
For March 8, 2018 Meeting
	Present:
Dr. Wendy Smith - Principal
Lisa Derr - Chair
Darlene Wegner – Secretary
Christene Branham
Theresa Markosky 
April Sciara 
Lesbia Juarez 
Maria Hernandez
Mae Mackenzie 

	Guests:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lupe Stephens
	Absent:
Mia Williams – Excused
John Davis – Excused



Mrs. Derr called the meeting to order at 3:32 p.m.

The minutes from the February 8, 2018 meeting were read.  The motion was made to accept the minutes as written. 1st – Ms. Sciara, 2nd Ms. Markosky.  All in favor.

Dr. Smith said that specific dates for FSA Reading and Math would be sent out to parents tomorrow, they are just finalizing the schedule.  3rd grade reading will be on April 11th and 12th.  For FSA Writing Dr. Smith shared that we had only 2 students absent and that she had offered a treat to the students if their whole class was on time and at school for the test.  Students in grades 4th through 6th will be able to enjoy the Cocoa Police Department’s Lemonade Stand and play outside on Friday from 1 to 2. 

Ms. Markosky asked if there would be anymore ASP Saturdays. Dr. Smith replied that there was one this Saturday and that students are still able to attend. Ms. Hernandez asked if all students were invited.  Dr. Smith said just 3rd through 6th grade students, but that after spring break there would be one for the primary students two days a week during the school day. 

Ms. Derr asked about Jump Rope for Heart.  Ms. Mackenzie said we raised about $1, 400.  Dr. Smith explained how with a $2 donation students did not have to be in uniform that day and that teachers could wear jeans with a $5 donation.

Ms. Branham said that the budget for 2018-2019 is not ready.  New money usually comes in April, so we will table this until the April meeting.

Ms. Sciara asked how Kindergarten registration was going.  Dr. Smith said it was just getting started and that it was mostly just handing out the paperwork right now.  The Kindergarten Round-Up event will be on March 22 at 5:30. Mrs. Derr asked about the meeting in Viera that Ms. Sciara attended about transitioning Kindergarteners to First Grade. Ms. Sciara said that they mentioned a lot of things that we already do at Cambridge.  They discussed ways to get them excited to come to school and how to help them feel less afraid, like playing music and greeting students as they walk in the door. Ms. Sciara said that giving the students choices works really well.  Ms. Juarez agreed and said that it works really well.

Ms. Derr asked if there were any questions and Ms. Sciara asked if the aftercare program was part of the school.  Dr. Smith explained that they are housed here but not exactly run by the school.  They have separate funding. Ms. Sciara asked why 5th and 6th grade students were on the playground at the same time as Kindergarten students.  Ms. Stephens explained that students are normally grouped in grade levels, but if they are outside, they should be at different activities.  For instance the older students are playing soccer, while the younger students are at the playground.

The motion was made to adjourn. 1st – Ms. Markosky, 2nd Ms. Mackenzie.  All in favor.  Our next meeting will be April 12, 2018.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:04 p.m.

